
 

 

  

January 2021 NEWSLETTER 
 

Next Month’s Rally - Cotton Tree Caravan Park  

Wednesday 17th February - Wednesday 24th February  

Cotton Tree Parade, Maroochydore QLD 4558 Phone (07) 5459 9070 

Two holiday destinations in one. There is direct access to the Maroochy River and the 

stunning Maroochydore Beach. 

Maroochy River is an angler’s delight with great fishing all year round. 

Enjoy a riverside barbecue with family and friends on one of the BBQs whilst watching 

the sun set over the Maroochy River with over eight hectares of manicured beach and 

riverfront land there is a spacious and shady place for everyone. 

Facilities at the park include: 

372 powered tourist caravan sites (24 absolute waterfront), 29 un-powered tent sites 9 

Deluxe Villas and a four bedroom Beach House 

BBQs, 5 amenity buildings, 3 laundry facilities, with coin operated washing machines 

and driers. 

LPG and party ice, bait for sale, free Wi-Fi, Scooters are now permitted to be ridden in 

the internal roads, subject to our park rules being observed. This includes wearing a 

helmet, 8kph speed limit and daylight hours only. 

FYI 

Please observe Covid-19 Restrictions at time of visit at Cotton Tree Holiday 

Park 

Check-in/Check-out 

Front reception teams are working hard to make additional flexible options for 

check in/out. They are encouraging guests to take up the option of finalising 

payments in advance over the phone and receive their boom gate, site number 

and amenities codes remotely. 

https://www.google.com/search?q=cotton%20tree%20caravan%20park&rlz=1C1GCEA_enAU812AU812&oq=cotton+tree+caravan+park&aqs=chrome..69i57j46i39i175i199j0l6.8960j0j15&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8&newwindow=1&tbs=lf:1,lf_ui:1&tbm=lcl&sxsrf=ALeKk02VLgOiteytyt1f0sArTFqLP


 

 

RAFFLE ROSTER 

 

February -  Henk & Bep  

March -   Paul & Vickie 

April -   Gay G 

 

Refund of up to $20 + tickets  

ACTIVITIES ROSTER & REPORTER 

 

February -  Rod & Diane with Brian &  
   Loretta 

March -  Les & Bernie with Rod & Gail 

April -   Eric & Bev with Gary &  
   Wendy 

 

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally, 
please get in touch with the next member on any of 
these two lists. Should you be unable to find a 
replacement from these lists, please contact our 
Vice President Yvonne 

Rally Coordinators Report   

Our first Rally in 2021 will be at Cotton Tree Caravan Park 17th - 24th 
February. Our group reservation number is 508329. Once you have made 
your booking can you please reply to me via email, so I can advise our 
Activity Organisers how many to cater for. 
 
At this stage we will only require 1 gazebo. 
 
Helen Hunter 

THINGS TO DO 

• Swimming, surfing, playing on the patrolled Maroochydore Beach or banks of the Maroochy 

River 

• Visit the Maroochydore Surf Club, or Maroochydore RSL for a delicious meal and great   

atmosphere, nice selection of restaurants 

• Swim in the Cotton Tree aquatic centre located next door, shop at Sunshine Plaza      

Shopping Centre 

• Lawn bowls – the Maroochydore Beach Bowls Club is located only 100 metres from the 

holiday park entrance 

• Visit Australia Zoo. Noosa National Park, Sea Life Sunshine Coast Aquarium, Tandem  

Skydiving. 

Directions: 1 hr 10 min (80 km) Via M1 

• Get on M1 in Deception Bay from Klinger Rd & State Route 26 21 min (14.9 km) 

• Follow M1 and Sunshine Motorway to Sugar Rd in Buderim. Take the exit towards            

Alexandra Hd from Sunshine Motorway/State Route 70 40 min (62.2 km) 

• Continue on Sugar Rd. Take Centenary Cres, Wrigley St and Fourth Ave to King St in 

Maroochydore. 

These directions are for planning purposes only. You may find that construction projects, traffic, weather or other events may 

cause conditions to differ from the map results, and you should plan your route 

You must obey all signs or notices regarding your route. 



 

 

Birthdays for February 

 

    Mark Linnett    Paul Grieve 

 

Many Happy Returns! 

anniversaries for February 

 

   Vickie & John MacKenzie    Debbie & Alan Howard  

   Bep & Henk Spee  

Congratulations! 

 February Rally Activity 

  

Organisers Rob & Diane with Brian & Loretta 

 

Klop 



 

 

Report from the Christmas Party 2020 
 

After a year interrupted by Covid19 with a reduced number of rallies, we were still able to celebrate the 

year at our annual Christmas Party at the Moreton Bay Boat Club. Lunch consisted of Glazed Baked 

Ham & Turkey and baked veggies with desserts of Pavlova or Plum Pudding. 

With Covid-19 restrictions in place Santa could not make an appearance so membership numbers were 

selected from the barrel & the members then picked a present from the presents table. 

It was a great way to celebrate a year that had it’s trials. 

John H 

Editor 

Roving From Picnic in the Park 2021 

 
Saturday January 19th, was scheduled as our annual Picnic-in-the-Park at Thurecht Park, 

Scarborough. However due to the Covid-19 restrictions the official get together was cancelled. 

But as luck would have it 19 club members (under the 20 limit) did decide to have an impromptu 

picnic catering their own lunch. 

It was an enjoyable get together with all Covid-19 restrictions being followed including masks 

where required. 

John H 

Editor 



 

  

REMINDERS 

Members are expected to wear their Club Shirts at “Official” Club gatherings and any other designated 

Club Activities, gatherings or functions as stated by the Committee. 

Only the officially sanctioned shirt is acceptable as stated by the Committee. 

Saturday is official Club rally day (Club shirt day) 

 

Members are reminded that the PCCI Constitution and By-Laws can be located on the club website under 

the Members Only - Club Documents section. 

…...Note from your Editor 

All the old club newsletters going back to the first in October 2005 have now been 

published onto the website. 

 
If you have any photos / gossip from Rallies or articles that you wish to have 
 published, please email them to me at jhgnhunter@outlook.com 
 
Cheers 
John H 



 

 

CLUB SHOP 

 

  Men's Shirts   $32      Club Stickers   $5 

  Women's Shirts  $32      Flags    $17 

  Jackets   $45      Van Flag Holders   $5 

  Sleeveless Shirts  $25      Towbar Hitch Handles  $10 

  Caps    $18      Tent Peg Pullers   $5 

 

EMERGENCY DETAILS - FIRE OR MEDICAL  
 

To seek urgent help, continual quick short blasts of a whistle or car horn (3 seconds on/off).  
 
Upon hearing this members are requested to proceed in an orderly manner to the site of the 
whistle or car horn bringing with them mobile phone, fire extinguisher, water bucket, fire blanket, 
torch and first aid kit where available. 
 
It has recommended that members have a Emergency booklet, which is available from most 
chemist, displayed in your RV to assist Ambulance staff etc. in case of an emergency. This     
information should include any Medical Conditions, medications & ICE contact/s.  
 
This information can also be stored in your smart phone for those times you are out & about. 

Suburban Hot Water System Recall 

 
For any members who have one of these model Suburban Hot Water System and may not be 
aware of the recall. 
 

Notice of Nationwide Recall on Suburban Hot Water Services (Models SW6PA, SW6DA, 

SW6DEA, SW4DEA, SW4DECA and SW6DECA) 

 

ACCC Recall Reference: PRA:2019/17885 

Coast RV Pty Ltd Recall Reference: CTC001 

 

Serial Number Range:  

•    181315552 – 193002648 

•    183114087D – 191302511D  

•    8183311827  

•    8190201139 

Dates Available for Sale: April 4 2018 – September 25 2019 

 

Coast to Coast have advised all consumers that a recall is currently underway for Suburban RV 

hot water services that meet the above criteria. For more information about this recall, please 

visit their website. 

 
Cheers 
John H 



 

 

2021  

 

February 

Cotton Tree Caravan 
Park 
 

March  

Kenilworth 
Showgrounds 
 

April 

Boonah 
Showgrounds 
 

May 

Kingaroy 
Showgrounds 
 
June 
 
Marburg 
Showgrounds 
 
July 

Pomona 
Showgrounds  
 
August 

Imbil Retreat 
Caravan Pk  
 
September 
 
Canungra 
Showgrounds  
 
October 
 
Samford 
Showgrounds 
 
November 
 
Dicky Beach 
Caravan Park 
 

  * Dog Friendly     
 

Just a few Pics from the Christmas Party 2020 



 

 



 

 



 

 

COMMITTEE/SUBCOMMITTEE CONTACT DETAILS  

Email address: peninsulacaravanclub@gmail.com 

Position Name Mobile Email address 

President Mark Linnett 0413 646 509 marktrading@hotmail.com 

Vice President Yvonne Weeks 0418 798 655 nandyweeks@gmail.com 

Secretary Rick Roeder 0409 549 856 h47r46@gmail.com 

Treasurer Barbara Richardson 0439 427 045 Richardson.barbaraf@outlook.com 

Rally Coordinator Helen Hunter 0421 222 346  jhgnhunter@outlook.com 

Newsletter 

Editor 
John Hunter 0481 753 275 jhgnhunter@outlook.com 

The contents of this document are intended for the original club recipients and must not be on for-
warded without the permission of the Author 

None of the contents of this newsletter necessarily states the views of the Peninsula Caravan Club 
Inc or that of the editor unless otherwise stated.    


